APRIL 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES ( 2" Revision)

The Woodlawn Park City Council metin person on Monday, April 18, 2022 at City Hall. Present
were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown,Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell and Doug
Watson. Also in attendance, were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick, and Attorney
Matt Carey. Council Members Greg Claypool and George Langford were absent.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge
of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the March 2022 meeting. Tom Nunn made a motion to
accept the minutes and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the minutes were
accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for March 2022. Mike Brown made a motion to

accept the report and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was
accepted,

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Koenig gave his report. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 8, State Citations: 1, All Assists; 11,
Police Backup: 1, Arrests: 2, Miscellaneous: 1, Reports: 1. Gas $189.29. Miscellaneous Expenses:
$247.00 for Code Enforcement Training and digital reports.

Variance Request: None

Resident’s Comments: Shawn Dugan, who lives on Green Meadow Circle, asked the Council

about having fall leaves picked up by the city. They had discussed it before and found that itis
cost prohibitive and caused water issues.

Old Business: Mayor Larry Lewis talked to EcoTech about the trash and recycling problems. He
also had to add an addendum to the city contract for fuel costs rising. They will review it again
in October if fuel prices go down. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept Ecotech’s increase to
$17.65. Ed Purcell seconded the motion. All voted aye and the motion was accepted.

New Business: None

Mayor’s Report

Junk pickup will be on Saturday, May 21t after the May 14" City-Wide Yard Sale.

There is a proposal for building a storage facility at 4301 Westport Road. There is a meeting
with Paula McCraney at the St. Matthews Library on April 26" at 6:00 p.m.



The Mayor talked to the paving contractor regarding the six entrances and Green Meadow
Court to be paved.

Council Focus

City Hall: Greg Claypool was absent. The Mayor reported that the furnace condensation pump
went out, but has been replaced.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported that the STOP sign at Walser and Green Meadow Circle was
vandalized, but has been repaired and replaced.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown issued Permit #175 to Miles and Christine Deason at
4302 Westport Road to replace a 6 ft. privacy fence.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson reported houses closed at 810 Stivers Road on 2/28/22
4246 Westport Road on 3/7/2022, and 6404 Orchid Hill on 3/30/22. There are 5 active
properties for sale with 3 of them under contract.

’

Drainage: George Langford was absent.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell reported that he is looking for a food truck for the Yard Sale
after the other one cancelled. He is working on the Good Neighbor Award.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All
voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.
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